VALLEY VIEWS SEPTEMBER 2012



INDEX

Grand Knights Report 1
Chaplain's Corner 2
Supreme News 3
State Council News 4

Baltimore Chapter 4 Fourth Degree News 5

Surge with Service News Church

Community Council 6 **Culture of Life Family** 8 Youth 9 Chancellor's Membership 9 10 **Birthday Aniversaries** 11 **Dates to Remember** 11 '12-'13 Budget 12-15



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS Long Green Valley Council

No. 8736

Hydes, Maryland 21082 Established June 25, 1984

> Staff Ted Burns Mike Sallese Tom & Jane Zaegel

Volume 29, No. 03

GRAND KNIGHTS REPORT

Joe Wenderoth, Grand Knight, 410-592-9718, joewenderothsr@gmail.com



Membership: Our First Degree Exemplification will be held at the September 11th Business Meeting.

Council Home Facility: We are closing on a new Internet solution for the Council Home that will enable us to offer some classes to improve our communications processes. Also, please consider renting the Council Home, or recommending it to family, friends or neighbors for their family party. We will also consider regular rentals by businesses to supplement the private parties. A new internet solution has been proposed and we hope to implement it this summer.

Communications: We have added the eVite process to our repertoire for determining who has acknowledged invitations, who will attend, who won't and who requires other means for invitations. We are also working through the details for other communications with more emphasis on email and the web site. We can also use help with your personal touch. When you attend our events, ask a Brother Knight friend to attend as well. Personal communications, no matter the method, are always effective.

Service: Service to those in need is our newest focu area. We have done well in service programs in the past. Last year we added a startup service project with Apostleship of the Sea, visiting ship crews in the Baltimore Harbor. This year we will reach out to ask more members to participate by helping those in need, especially Brother Knights and their families and parish families who have illness or other troubling issues.

Remember, above all is charity, a selfless commitment inspired by our faith and extended to our LGVC and SJE community. I close with an altered phrase borrowed from another new administration in 1960. "Ask not what your Council can do for you, but what can you do for your Council."

Vivat Jesus



CHAPLAIN'S CORNER

Supreme Chaplain Bishop William E. Lori

Pope Benedict XVI Joined by Cardinal Dolan and President of Canadian Bishops in Commending Knights of Columbus

In remarks to the 130th international convention of the Knights of Columbus, U.S. and Canadian Bishops' Conferences joined Pope Benedict XVI in expressing concern over restrictions on religious liberty and praising the Knights of Columbus for their work in its defense. Both Cardinal Timothy Dolan of New York - president of the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops - and Archbishop Richard Smith of Edmonton - president of the Canadian Bishops Conference - expressed their gratitude for the Knights' tireless defense of religious liberty and asked them to continue their leadership in that work especially at this time.

A letter of greeting to the Knights' convention signed by Vatican Secretary of State Cardinal Tarcisio Bertone, conveyed Pope Benedict XVI's gratitude to the Knights for their help "during these difficult times," noting that "the Knights of Columbus have worked tirelessly to help the Catholic community recognize and respond to the unprecedented gravity of these new threats to the Church's liberty and public moral witness."

The letter stated: "By defending the right of all religious believers, as individual citizens and in their institutions, to work responsibly in shaping a democratic society inspired by their deepest beliefs, values and aspiration your Order has proudly lived up to the high religious and patriotic principles which inspired its founding."

In remarks broadcast worldwide on Catholic television networks, Cardinal Timothy Dolan told the 2000 Knights and family members gathered for the convention: "We need you now more than ever." Dolan thanked the Knights for "the generous and unfailing loyalty of the Knights of Columbus to the pastoral goals of the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops...especially - especially - the defense of religious freedom."

Archbishop Richard Smith of Edmonton, president of the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops, echoed the statements of Pope Benedict and Cardinal Dolan. The Archbishop said: "Our call at this moment is to affirm the right of religion to be active in the public square ... to defend the freedom of people of faith and of religious institutions to act in accordance with their beliefs and nature; to maintain healthy church state relations; to understand conscience correctly and to form it according to objective truth; and to protect the right to conscientious objection. Believers are summoned now to stand up for their faith, even if they must suffer for doing so."

"The Knights of Columbus do not shy away from this," he concluded. "And we bishops are very grateful for your witness."



SUPREME COUNCIL NEWS
In Service to One, in Service to All

Three New Directors Elected at 2012 Supreme Convention

Three new members were elected to the Board of Directors during the Wednesday morning Business Session, and five other members were re-elected to a three-year term, running from September 1 until August 31, 2015. The newly elected board members are Scott A. Flood of Ellington, Connecticut; Natale L. Gallo of Ancaster, Ontario, and Kenneth E. Stockwell of Cody, Wyoming.

Flood was Connecticut state deputy from 2008–2011, earning the coveted Circle of Honor Award for membership growth, as well as three awards for Columbian Squires recruitment. Flood served as grand knight, district deputy, state warden, state treasurer, state advocate and state secretary before being elected state deputy. He has worked for 28 years for the U.S. Postal Service. He and his wife, Barbara, have two children.

Gallo served as Ontario state deputy from 2006-2008, and has remained active in leadership positions for the Knights, being appointed vice supreme master of the Cardinal McGuigan Province for the Fourth Degree. Throughout his long involvement with the Order, he has been a leader in membership development, earning Star District status for two years when he was district deputy. He also served as president of the Knights' Canadian Association. Gallo has been a lifelong educator in Ontario secondary schools. He and his wife, Lina, have two grown sons who are both members of the Order.

A third generation Knight, Stockwell was Wyoming state deputy from 1987-1989. Since joining the Order in 1978, he has recruited more than 100 members. He has served as Wyoming Fourth Degree District Master and vice supreme master of DeSmet Province. Now retired, he has been a business owner and bank vice president. Married for 43 years to Lesa, they have three daughters and seven grandchildren.

Re-elected to the board were Dennis A. Savoie, deputy supreme knight from New Brunswick; Thomas P. Smith, the Order's chief insurance officer from Connecticut; Javier S. Martinez of Texas; Daniel J. Baker of Georgia and Paul J. Lambert of South Dakota.

STATE COUNCIL NEWS William C. Kuchmas, State Deputy



Columbus Day Ball 2012

On Saturday October 6, 2012 the Maryland State Council will hold the premier celebration of the new fraternal year at our annual Columbus Day Ball. The ball will be held at LaFontaine Bleu in Glen Burnie. The Ball will begin at 7:30 PM and end at 12:30 AM. Cost per person is \$45.00. The Monaldi Brothers will be performing.

The menu will consist of appetizers, a garden salad, Chicken Chesapeake with Imperial Crab topping, Roasted Red Potatoes or Rice Medley, Green Bean Medley or Vegetable Medley, Rolls and Butter, and Strawberry Shortcake. There will be a Brand Name Open Bar from 7:30 to 11:30 PM.

For tickets or information you may contact George Floria at 301-627-3923 or Jean Domingue at 410-798-7177.

During the Ball, we will hold the drawing of the winning raffle ticket for the 2013 Ford Mustang. Tickets are only \$1 each and 60 cents of each ticket sold by your council stays with your council.

BALTIMORE CHAPTER OF GRAND KNIGHTS

Gary Gray, GAG5040@aol.com

The Baltimore Chapter will hold our September meeting at Cardinal Gibbons Council on Thursday September 13, 2012. This is also our annual Shrimp Night. Cost is \$15 per person for 1 lb of steamed shrimp. Hot dogs and other fare are available for those not eating shrimp - (no cost). POC is Joe Hermann at 443-540-2043. Please RSVP by September 6^{th} .



The next meeting of the Archbishop John Carroll Assembly will be held on September 20 at Father Maurice J. Wolfe Council in Abingdon.

Our annual Crab Night will be held at our October meeting. More details to follow.

PROGRAM DIRECTOR

Tom Zaegel - tomzaegel1@comcast.net; 410-557-4465

Dear Brothers and Ladies,

Long Green Valley Council has several activities planned for the month of September, so please review all the program area reports below and join us in these activities.

Vivat Jesus

CHURCH ACTIVITIES

Pat Donohue donohuepj@comcast.net



Catechetical Sunday

LGVC will serve a light breakfast on Catechetical Sunday 9/16 in the Council Home to honor and thank the St. John's religious education instructors and staff who volunteer their precious time and resources to teach elementary and high school students in advance of confirmation. Please let me know if you are interested in assisting with the menu planning, setup, serving and cleanup for this worthwhile event.

Wine Festival

LGVC will assist in St. John's NORTH BALTIMORE COUNTY WINE FESTIVAL to be held on Saturday, September 22 from 1 to 10pm. We are asking for volunteers to help with the beer and wine concessions and possibly other areas where assistance is needed. Please contact the parish

office at (410) 592-6206 if you can help.

5th Sunday (Saturday) Mass - Joint Church/Council Activity

The next 5th **Saturday** will be held on September 29th at 5 pm Mass. Once again, all Brother Knights and their families will sit together in Church. A dinner and movie will be held in the Council Home following mass. See Council Activities in this Newsletter for details from Paul Weber. If you haven't attended this event, you don't know what you are missing - good fellowship, great food!!!

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES

Ray Dietz, 410-592-5377, craytrek@comcast.net

Relax and build your strength during the summer season because we'll be out for blood in the fall! Our Fall Blood Drive is Saturday, November 17^{th} , 7am to 1pm. If you've given before, thanks and we will be in touch. If you can recruit friends or family members to donate, it will be much appreciated. Remember to sign up for an appointment after mass the previous weekend so you can donate at a time more convenient for you.

The Tootsie Roll campaign will also be conducted through the fall to benefit people with intellectual disabilities. We can use your help giving out Tootsie Rolls and collecting donations both at church and at supermarkets. Let us know if you can help.

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES

Paul Weber, PGK, 410-879-0558, apaulweber@verizon.net

Ya'll come to our first Bar B-Que Ribs and Chicken Dinner on Saturday, September 29^{th} following our 5^{th} Sunday Mass (Saturday this time) after the 5 pm liturgy at St. John the Evangelist. The menu will include salad, BBQ ribs, BBQ chicken, macaroni and cheese and dessert. Beverages will be available at a nominal charge.

This event will surely be a sellout so make your reservations early. Following dinner, we will show the movie "Big Miracle" featuring Ahmaogak Sweeney, the grandson of Mary Beth and Charter Grand Knight Jack Lindung. This movie also includes Drew Barrymore, John Krasinski and Kristin Bell. This is a great opportunity to have a fun night with your council family.

Tickets are available at \$17.00 each and can be purchased by mailing your check (payable to KC #8736) to Paul Weber, 2223 Larchmont Drive, Fallston, MD 21047. All tickets must be purchased no later than September 19th.

The council will be hosting a First Degree at the business meeting on Tuesday, September 11th. Try to attend this meeting and show your support for our new members and for the council's excellent

First Degree Team.

Lunch Bunch - Bob Renshaw, DGK

The Lunch Bunch has moved! Beginning this month, we will change the meeting date from the third Thursday to the THIRD TUESDAY. This will alleviate a conflict for me and will put us on a schedule of meeting on the Tuesday which is between the two regularly scheduled Council meetings. We will still provide an update of the program activities of the Council, eat well and have plenty of time to socialize with old friends. We have developed a group of "regulars" who enjoy this opportunity to remain involved and we welcome any and all newcomers. Therefore, the September meeting will be on September 18 at 11:30 AM and subsequent meetings will be on the third Tuesday of every month. Hope to see you there!

CULTURE OF LIFE ACTIVITIES

Ed Gibbons 410-592-2750 pgib1@aol.com

Pregnancy Center North, now located at 6805 York Road in Baltimore County, is "charting a new course" toward becoming an Ultrasound-providing medical facility. In order to do this, a move to a larger facility is required.

To help cover the cost of the move and purchase supporting equipment for the Ultrasound machine, Pregnancy Center North has planned a Thirtieth Anniversary Dinner Gala for Thursday, September twenty-seventh, 2012, from six to ten PM, at Columbus Gardens. The Gala includes a dinner buffet, an open bar, music, a silent auction and a 50/50 raffle. The cost is seventy-five dollars per ticket.

Archbishop William E. Lori will be the honored guest.

For more information and to purchase tickets, please contact Cookie Harris at <u>410-666-9411</u> or CookieHarris @Comcast.Net.

Help support Pregnancy Center North and advance the Pro-Life movement in Baltimore County!



FAMILY ACTIVITIES

Joe Wenderoth, 410-592-9718, joewenderothsr@gmail.com

The first Family activity of the new

Fraternal Year was our **Council Picnic** on Sunday, August 19th from 1 to 5 PM at the Council Home. Picnic Chair Jim Schmidt Jr. and Jim Sr. prepared great picnic fare including hamburgers,



hot dogs, side dishes and snacks with refreshments, all at a bargain admission rate of \$5. A small but enthusiastic crowd attended and enjoyed this farewell to summer.

A full slate of games and contests was offered for kids of all ages. We used the eVite computer tool to extend invitations and determine who was attending. Look for more of the same invitation method for future events.



Scavenger Hunt: You're reminded that completed scavenger hunt forms are due Friday, Sept 7th. If you signed up during the summer for the Hunt, you can email scanned copies of your findings to ESPIJC@aol.com or send them in with the kids at St Johns School. Good luck at getting those final clues solved.

YOUTH ACTIVITIES

John Canoles, espija@aol.com, 443-299-6269

The 2012 Summer Scavenger Hunt Family activity is wrapping up and the hunt forms are due by September 7. The Hunt focuses on children but enables a family to work together during the summer vacation. See the Family Report for more information.



Our Youth Programs this fraternal year include Council sponsored Soccer Shootout and Basketball Free Throw Contests. We will coordinate with Saint John School to best organize and conduct these events. We also collaborate with



the school to help them manage some special events such as Poster Contests, American Education Week, Grandparents Day, the Race

for Education and the following pizza party for the winners. Your help would be greatly

appreciated in all these activities. Let Program Director Tom Zaegel or Grand Knight Joe Wenderoth know if you can participate.

CHANCELLOR'S REPORT

Paul Wimmer, PCWimmer@comcast.net , Phone: (410)592-5943

Please contact me by e-mail (preferred) or by phone if you know of any brother or family member that is in need of our prayers.

Please pray for the following:

Brothers:

Msgr. John Collopy PGK Ross Galeano Joe Owens John Robinson

Relations:

Pat Gibbons, Wife of Brother Ed Gibbons
Dr. Cam Martin, brother-in-law of Brother Pete Stankoski
Emily McGraw, Daughter of Brother Bob McGraw
Tory Robinson, Wife of Brother John Robinson

PLEASE NOTE: We have no system of routinely identifying those people whose health has improved to the point that they no longer need to be on the prayer list. Consequently, at the end of each quarter, we will delete all names that have been on the list for three or more months. Anyone with a request should contact the Chancellor, Paul Wimmer, by e-mail (preferred) or by phone and they will be listed/reinstated on the prayer list.

SERVICE:

In support of Grand Knight Joe Wenderoth's fourth focus area of Service for the 2012/2013 fraternal year, please consider adding your name to the Council Welfare Volunteers List by contacting me by e-mail (preferred) or by phone. Our primary focus will be service to brother Knights and their families who are in need. In addition, as resources permit, we will strive to offer service or assistance to other St. John the Evangelist parishioners and will also consider other service projects.

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR'S REPORT

Dick Siejack, PSD, 410-557-9298, rvsiejack@aol.com

Brothers,

With summer vacations behind us and back to school in full swing, we should now focus on the fraternal business of "Recruitment and Retention." The Councils goal once again is to attain the



prestigious Star Council Award. This will take the full efforts of Recruiting and Retention by all our Brothers. Yes, know that Membership is everyone's job! We charge you to carry a form #100 application and "ask a Catholic man and his family to join our Council."

As a follow-up, we are very excited that there are several prospects who have expressed interest in joining our Council and our excellent Degree Team will exemplify a First Degree at the **September11th** meeting. We extend an invitation to all our members to attend and be part of this celebration.

In closing, our Council has so much to be proud of and certainly there are many reasons why a Catholic man and his family should be a "Knight of Columbus." Resolve now to ask a Catholic man to become a Knight and "Share in the Experience of a Lifetime."

"May the good Lord continue to touch your heart with love and mercy."

Vivat Jesus

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

BIRTHDAYS:

Joe Shimanek	02
John Walega	05
Jerry Henderson	15
Charles Grebe	16
Ted Hartka	16
Cal Guthrie	20
Ed Gibbons	21
Dennis Mitchell	22
John Pirisino	22
Steve Taylor	24
Msgr. Rick Cramblitt	27

ANNIVERSARIES:

Bill & Diane Bilo	02	(46 years)
Harry & Joan Brocato	12	(31 years)
Paul & Mary Weber	12	(37 years)
John & Laura Canoles	20	(4 years)
Joe & Barbara Owens	28	(44 years)

DATES TO REMEMBER

DATE	DAY	TIME	ACTIVITY	LOCATION
3	SEPTEMBER 3 Monday Labor Day			
6	Thurs		Practice for Installation of Officers	St. John Church
0			Officers Meeting	Council Home
8	Sat	•	Installation of Officers & Reception	St. John Church
10	Mon	3-7 PM	•	or, gorin ondi eri
11	Tues.	8:00 PM	•	Council Home
13	Thurs.			Cardinal Gibbons
16	Sun.		Catechetical Suday	Council Home
17	Mon		•	
18	Tues.		Lunch Bunch	Council Home
19	Wed.		Deadline for ticket purchase for 5 th Sur	
20	Thurs.	8:00 PM	AJCA Meeting	Fr. Maurice J. Wolfe
				Council
22	Sat.	1-10 PM	Wine Festival	St. John Campus
24	Mon	3-7 PM	Apostleship of the Sea	'
25	Tues.	8:00 PM	•	Council Home
29	Sat	5:00 PM	_	St.John Church &
			·	Council Home
29	Sat	5:30PM	AJCA Mass & Installation of Officers	St. Ignatius Church
			<i>OC</i> TOBER	
1	Mon	3-7 PM	Apostleship of the Sea	
2	Tues.	6:30 PM	Ladies' Welcome Back Dinner	
4	Thurs.	7:00 PM	Officers Meeting	Council Home
6	Sat.	7:30 PM	Columbus Day Ball	LaFontaine Bleu
				Glen Burnie
8	Mon	3-7 PM	Apostleship of the Sea	
9	Tues.	8:00 PM	Council Meeting	Council Home
11	Thurs.	8:00 PM	BCGK Meeting	Dundalk Council #2942
15	Mon	3-7 PM	Apostleship of the Sea	
18	Thurs.	8:00 PM	AJCA Meeting	
22	Mon	3-7 PM	Apostleship of the Sea	
23	Tues.	8:00 PM	Council Social Meeting	Council Home
SEPTEMBE	ER 2012		www.kofc8736.org Home of Dick Siejack, Past State Deputy	Page 11 of 16

IN SOLIDARITY WITH OUR PRIESTS

FY 2012 - 2013 Budget Plan	FY2013 INCOME	FY2013 EXPENSES	FY2013 NET
	INCOME	EXPENSES	Plan
Administration:	-		
Bank Charges		\$86.00	
Baseball \$6000 Football \$2400	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Office Supplies	φοισσ	\$200.00	(\$200.00)
Name Tags		\$50.00	(\$50.00)
Newsletter (Printing & Postage)	\$50.00	\$125.00	(\$75.00)
Dues	\$6,000.00	ψ. = 0.00	\$6,000.00
Assessments (total)	ψο,σσσ.σσ	\$2,200.00	(\$2,200.00)
Initiation Fees (\$20/member)	\$260.00	+-,	\$260.00
Incentive Raffle	\$3,300.00	\$1,600.00	\$1,700.00
Interest	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$0.00
Photo & Video	ψ.σ.σσ	ψ.σ.σσ	\$0.00
Postage		\$400.00	(\$400.00)
Program Ads		\$200.00	(\$200.00)
State/District Functions	\$450.00	\$650.00	(\$200.00)
Exemplifications (at Other Councils)	V 100100	\$220.00	(\$220.00)
Fraternal Supplies		\$200.00	(\$200.00)
Meeting Food	\$400.00	\$400.00	\$0.00
Beverages	\$200.00	\$1,200.00	(\$1,000.00)
Council Supplies	V =00.00	\$500.00	(\$500.00)
Donation (Assembly Rent)		********	\$0.00
Miscellaneous (Web Site)		\$100.00	(\$100.00)
Printing Minutes		\$88.00	(\$88.00)
		400.00	(+====)
Administration Total	\$10,670.00	\$8,229.00	\$2,441.00
	INCOME	EXPENSES	
Church:		475.00	(475.00)
Religious Education Breakfast	Φ0.00	\$75.00	(\$75.00)
Christmas Cards	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Christmas Magnets	\$80.00	405.00	(405.00)
Christmas Parking (Food)		\$25.00	(\$25.00)
Clergy Gratuities		\$200.00	(\$200.00)
Rosary Program		4050.00	(4050.00)
Light Up for Christ		\$250.00	(\$250.00)
Memorial Mass		\$50.00	(\$50.00)
Parish Cleanup		\$200.00	(\$200.00)
St. Johns Church (Blitz Flowers)	фо 7 00 00	\$50.00	(\$50.00)
Spring Fling	\$3,700.00	\$4,050.00	(\$350.00)
Divine Mercy (Reception)	ΦΕΟΟ ΟΟ	\$150.00	(\$150.00)
Fifth Sunday - Meals	\$500.00	\$500.00	\$0.00
Miscellaneous			
Total Church	\$4,280.00	\$5,550.00	(\$1,270.00)

Community: Blood Drive Tootsie Rolls Donations (Miscellaneous) Birthright Gift of Hope Gallagher Center Camp Glow Easter Project Christmas Project (Food) Thanksgiving Project Apple Project Miscellaneous	\$2,750.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$5,500.00	\$50.00 \$2,750.00 \$200.00 \$100.00 \$100.00 \$100.00 \$500.00 \$5,000.00 \$5,000.00 \$5,000.00	(\$50.00) \$0.00 (\$200.00) (\$100.00) (\$100.00) (\$100.00) (\$100.00) (\$500.00) (\$500.00) (\$1,000.00) \$500.00 (\$110.00) (\$50.00)
Total Community	\$8,250.00	\$10,060.00	(\$1,810.00)
-	INCOME	EXPENSES	
Council: 3rd Degrees Exemplification	\$400.00	\$450.00	(\$E0.00)
Activities:	φ 4 00.00	φ 4 50.00	(\$50.00)
Others		\$250.00	(\$250.00)
Christmas Party	\$1,000.00	\$1,000.00	\$0.00
Pancake Dinner	\$1,200.00	\$500.00	\$700.00
Spaghetti Dinner	\$1,000.00	\$600.00	\$400.00
Ironbirds Game	\$2,940.00	\$2,436.00	\$504.00
Dinners	\$2,500.00	\$2,500.00	\$0.00
Installation of Officers		\$900.00	(\$900.00)
Lecturer's Program		\$0.00	\$0.00
Recruitment		\$200.00	(\$200.00)
Lunch Bunch	\$350.00	\$350.00	\$0.00
Preakness or other fund raiser	\$2,200.00	\$200.00	\$2,000.00
Chancellors Fund		\$600.00	(\$600.00)
Total Council	\$11,590.00	\$9,986.00	\$1,604.00

	INCOME	EXPENSES	
Facilities:			
Electric		\$1,500.00	(\$1,500.00)
LP Gas		\$2,600.00	(\$2,600.00)
Insurance		\$1,100.00	(\$1,100.00)
Maintenance		\$1,200.00	(\$1,200.00)
Equipment DirecTV		\$600.00	(\$600.00)
Capital Improvements (Savings)			
Miscellaneous			
Internet (Equipment)		\$200.00	(\$200.00)
Hall Cleaning	\$600.00	\$720.00	(\$120.00)
Hall Rental	\$6,000.00		\$6,000.00
<u>Tailgates</u>	\$2,700.00	\$750.00	\$1,950.00
Contingency / Emergency			\$0.00
Total Facilities	\$9,300.00	\$8,670.00	\$630.00
	INCOME	EXPENSES	
Family:			
l anniy.			
Picnic	\$250.00	\$500.00	(\$250.00)
Family of the month and year		\$0.00	\$0.00
Family Assistance		\$0.00	\$0.00
Scavenger	\$100.00	\$100.00	\$0.00
			·
Total Family	\$350.00	\$600.00	(\$250.00)
·	INCOME	EXPENSES	,
Youth:			
Youth:			
Catholic Bee		\$400.00	(\$400.00)
CCD Programs		************	\$0.00
Christmas Poster		\$200.00	(\$200.00)
Santa Knight Line	\$120.00	+	\$120.00
School Support	Ţ · _ 3.33	\$0.00	\$0.00
Rocket Contests		\$0.00	\$0.00
Soccer Shoot Out		\$50.00	(\$50.00)
Miscellaneous		400.00	\$0.00
Scouting			Ψ3.00
Total Youth	\$120.00	\$650.00	(\$530.00)
i Ulai TUUIII	φ120.00	φυ5υ.υυ	(\$550.00)

	INCOME	EXPENSES	
Pro-Life:			
Respect Life Mass Seminarian Support Lobby Night	\$600.00 \$200.00	\$400.00 \$1,000.00 \$350.00	(\$400.00) (\$400.00) (\$150.00)
Total Pro Life	\$800.00 INCOME	\$2,400.00 EXPENSES	(\$1,600.00)
Budget Grand TOTAL	\$44,560.00	\$43,745.00	\$815

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS Long Green Valley Council No. 8736 c/o Tom Zaegel, 3206 Wellington Way, Baldwin, MD 21013.



Dear Knights' Ladies,

Hope you are enjoying the last days of summer. Be sure to mark your calendar for our 'Welcome Back' Dinner on October 2, 2012 at 6:30pm. Your invitation should be in the mail (or email) soon. If you don't receive an invitation, please call or email me. Your officers have some exciting events and meetings planned for the upcoming year. Hope to see you there and bring a friend...it will be twice the fun.

Mary <u>marygweber@verizon.net</u> 410 879-0558